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A Note From The CNO

Happy 2022!

Dear Colleagues,

You did it again! Your commitment to
clinical excellence, extraordinary caring and
compassion, and incredible teamwork
prevailed AGAIN as we tackled Wave 5 of
the pandemic. Please accept my most
sincere gratitude for your dedication and for
the sacrifices you have made to care for our
patients, their loved ones, and our
community.

The public certainly recognizes the way you
deliver care as well. According to Becker’s
Hospital Review, Americans said nurses are the most honest and ethical professionals for
the 20th consecutive year, according to an annual Gallup poll. Eighty-one percent of poll
respondents said nurses have "high" or "very high" ethics and honesty. This is compared to
last year, when a record-high 89 percent of respondents gave nurses a "high" or "very high"
honesty and ethics score. 

Physicians came in second, with 67 percent of respondents ranking them as having high
ethics and honesty. Grade-school teachers (64 percent), pharmacists (63 percent) and
military officers (61 percent) round out the top five most revered professions.

Boosters  
Now it is more important than ever to appreciate what the science and data tells us. The
booster improves your immunity to the latest Omicron variant, so please consider getting
the booster. If vaccinated outside of Baystate Health, send your booster document to
EHSCOVID19@baystatehealth.org. Through the remainder of the month of January, please
use the COVID vaccine team in Cortext to request a booster vaccine. Team members will
return your page Monday through Friday and coordinate with you individually to get your
booster. Otherwise, please email VaccineCtr@Baystatehealth.org to request a booster.

Your Voice Matters
During our Java with Joanne visits to your units, we are truly having meaningful dialogue.
Thank you for taking and making the time to share your concerns with me. I appreciate your
candor and trust. We are better together. One topic that we often discuss is self-care. The
hours that you are working are not lost on your leaders. We are fortunate to have several
tranquility rooms where you can catch your breath, practice mindfulness and process and

https://www.baystatehealth.org/
https://news.gallup.com/poll/388649/military-brass-judges-among-professions-new-image-lows.aspx
https://www.beckershospitalreview.com/nursing/nurses-the-most-trusted-professionals-in-america.html
mailto:VaccineCtr@Baystatehealth.org
https://files.constantcontact.com/cfa71bfb001/c85c9132-2bc9-46fe-9734-a4d20f6a5626.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/cfa71bfb001/d46df458-5e32-4a88-ad93-aa104b42de81.pdf


manage stress. Please encourage each other to take advantage of these rooms.

We sincerely hope that you enjoy the new format for Nursing News & Views. We look
forward to hearing your feedback. Please enjoy this issue and savor the micro-moments of
connection with each other. I am humbled to witness your breathtaking acts of empathy
and kindness every day and night.

My warmest regards,

Joanne
#Bedside is the Best Side
#CNOProud
#BaystateNursesRock

Happiness is the new rich.
Inner peace is the new success
Health is the new wealth
Kindness is the new cool.

Java With Joanne

As part of her transformational leadership, Interim CNO Joanne Miller will be visiting each
nursing unit over the course of several months to sit down with staff, engage in
conversations and enjoy a cup of coffee together.

Java with Joanne is a great opportunity for our frontline staff to get to know Joanne, ask any
questions they may have, and learn about her vision and strategic plan as our Chief Nursing



Officer. Joanne will be accompanied by Kaitlyn Patrick, Program Director for Magnet &
Nursing Outcomes Improvement, who will be rounding on the unit engaging with nurses
and promoting the journey to our fifth Magnet designation! 

Be on the lookout for a flyer each month detailing the dates and times Joanne and Kaitlyn
will be visiting each unit. Check out this next month's schedule below. Please do not
hesitate to reach out to Joanne or Kaitlyn at any time with questions or feedback.

Leadership Spotlight – Transitional Leadership

Kimberly Mendibe, MSN, RN-BC
My name is Kimberly Mendibe and I am the Unit Nursing Manager on South Wing 6. I have
worked on South Wing 6 since 2016 and have been the manager there since 2019. I started
my career at Baystate in 1997 as a per diem Technical Associate (TA), better known today
as a Patient Care Technician (PCT). I worked as a TA while attending nursing school at Our
Lady of The Elms. I graduated in 1998 with my nursing degree and began my nursing career
on the orthopedic unit. I worked for 18 years on this unit on the night shift. I participated
on the Patient Experience, Clinical Practice and Magnet Committees and was a graduate
from Baystate affiliated leadership program, The Partnership, which all helped to increase
my knowledge in leadership.

In 2016 I had an opportunity to help lead as the Assistant Nurse Manager on South Wing 6.
Helping to open a new unit with a new team was the most rewarding experience in my
career. The best part of being in leadership is striving to provide excellent patient care
while creating a culture where staff are engaged professionals who enjoy where they work!
I love interacting with my team and helping to develop the leader inside of each of them. I
completed my Master's degree in Nursing Leadership from Western Governors University in
2019 while working as the manager on South Wing 6.



I have been married for 20 years to my husband Asier. I have three children: Kaia (age 15),
Kenai (age 10), and Aizea (age 7). As a family we enjoy playing tennis, cooking our favorite
foods and visiting our family in the Basque Country in Spain! 

Nancy Rines, MSN, RN, NE-BC
Nancy has been a nurse for 39
years, the past 32 of them at
Baystate. She began her career in
Maine and in 1989 came to Baystate
as a labor and delivery nurse. In
2005 she became the manager of
LDRP and WETU (Women’s
Evaluation and Treatment Unit.)
During her ten years as manager,
she led the team by focusing on
teamwork, effective communication
and patient safety. In 2012, Nancy
graduated from the University of Hartford with an MSN and in 2013 became the Director
Women’s Services and Baystate Children’s Hospital. Nancy has presented at national
conferences on obstetrical never events, the effective use of electronic decision support
systems in an obstetrical setting and emotional intelligence in nursing leadership. She was
named the March of Dimes Women’s Health Nurse of the Year and in 2020 received the
BMC Nursing Leadership Award.

Some of Nancy’s proudest moments with her staff have been: implementing Cerner’s
Powerchart Maternity, growing a Child Life and Healing Arts team, developing and opening
the PPU (Pedi Procedure Unit), supporting a NAS (neonatal abstinence syndrome) program
for opiate dependent moms and participating in the international SPS (Solutions for Patient
Safety) consortium. Given the challenging work done here each day, Nancy saw a need to
try and shift our focus on joy in the workplace. She has contributed by leading projects such
as the birth chime, the Code Rocky’s, a leadership “SACK” project and Winter Wonderland
celebrations.

Nancy and her husband Scott have been married for 38 years and have three grown
children who she calls “the best humans I know!” In her spare time, Nancy enjoys trail
walking, cooking and traveling. Nancy recognizes that there is power in gratitude and will
tell you that her family, her colleagues and her leadership team all make the gratitude list!

We Appreciate and Value YOU!

Congratulations to November 2021 DAISY Winner Sarah Johnson!

Sarah Johnson was gathered with her unit for a
team meeting when CNO, Joanne Miller, began
the presentation for the DAISY Award. Crystal
Wilson attended by Webex. The nomination
was read by Assistant Nurse Manager Jessica
Hannington. Sarah was nominated by Katie
Rooney, RN.

"I am a nurse on South Wing 5. I received an
admission, a young woman burned in a house
fire that not only burned her but destroyed her
house and two cats. Needless to say the patient
was emotional, almost inconsolable at times.



Sarah Johnson stopped by to see if I needed any
help (because that is who they are) and I asked
if she could help get the patient in the shower
which they gladly did. Sarah has an amazing
way with people and the patient clearly began
to become less frantic. She was able to shower.
Once she was out of the shower, Sarah kneeled
down and got eye to eye with her and asked if
she could do some reiki. The patient, with tears
falling down her face, just nodded yes. I
watched as Sarah closed her eyes and without
touching put her hands below the patients
burned back. I watched every muscle in my
patient’s body relax, her breathing became even
and for the first time in hours, she was at peace.
When Sarah finished, my patient barely resembled the shattered and burned woman that I
had admitted. Sarah has always been a beloved co-worker who I can only assume goes
above and beyond for their patients, but this time I saw them in action and there is zero
doubt in my mind that they are the embodiment of who and what is an amazing nurse and
an amazing human being. Thank you so much Sarah Johnson, you make lives better!"

- Katie Rooney, RN

Nicole York is Our December BMC DAISY Award Winner!

Nicole received a nomination from a former patient,
who wrote:

“No one arrives as a patient in the emergency room on
their best day. As an out of state resident, I arrived at
Baystate via ambulance after falling ill at the Big E. It
was a very scary experience… From the beginning, Nicole
was warm, kind, accommodating and sympathetic. She
listened to me carefully and took my questions and
concerns seriously. Nicole was courteous to the visitor in
the room with me. During a procedure, where my family
couldn’t be with me, Nicole stayed and held my hand.
She didn’t have to do that, the fact that she did brought
a great deal of comfort to me. She took care of me not

only physically but also emotionally. Nicole asked about my support system at home and
readily offered to talk if I needed someone to listen. On a busy late Saturday night in the ED,
she must have had many patients and tasks, but she took special care of me. I truly believe
nurses are some of the most compassionate people, and Nicole is no exception. Thank you
Nicole York for the care and heart you put into your work. It was a light in a dark time for
me.”

Thank you, Nicole for the thoughtful, compassionate care you provide to our patients!

Introducing The PHIL Award for Respiratory Therapists



Do you know a respiratory therapist who has provided outstanding care to a patient and/or
family dealing with pulmonary illness? Nominate them for The PHIL Award!

CLICK HERE TO VIEW MORE

INFORMATION ABOUT THE PHIL

AWARD

CLICK HERE FOR A PRINTABLE

NOMINATION FORM

Magnet Celebration
Educate. Innovate. Celebrate!

The ANCC National Magnet Conference took place in November 2021 and while our
incredible team was unable to travel to Georgia to participate in person, many still decided
to attend the conference virtually. Baystate Medical Center Nursing team members joined
thousands from around the global Magnet community for a celebration of accomplishment
and showcase of best nursing practices. BMC was recognized for achieving its fourth
consecutive Magnet Designation, a prestigious status that less than one percent of hospitals
in the United States have received! BMC Leadership hosted a special celebration viewing
the LIVE event with other conference attendees, cheering on all of our compassionate
nurses who continually strive for excellence!  

A Big Shout Out for Skin Prevalence Day

We are so EXCITED…and are SHOUTING GREAT NEWS FROM THE ROOFTOPS!

In September, we omitted all COVID patients from the surveillance due to the challenges
with the COVID surge/staffing/acuity. Our HAPI 2+ rate was 5.96%.
A few weeks ago, we included all COVID patients to get a ‘real time picture’ of the patient
population despite having the same challenges of surge/staffing/acuity. Our HAPI 2+ rate
was 3.79%.

YOU! Your dedicated work and caring hearts made this happen! We decreased our HAPI 2+
rate (raw rate) of 2.17%—which is nearly a 40% rate reduction! This success of improving
patient outcomes is all because of the teamwork and excellent care you provide every shift.
Your unwavering commitment to patient care does not go un-noticed. We are grateful for
all you do every moment. We recognize all the managers, educators, skin champions,
support staff and our wound care team who assisted with the complex assessments and
data collection.

https://files.constantcontact.com/cfa71bfb001/a6d5b0e6-9a05-4dc6-8107-4b437d3b0f6d.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/cfa71bfb001/a90ca11a-babc-49a5-98ee-ba8131708fd5.pdf


Thank you! Thank you! Thank you!
 

If you listen carefully, when the lights are low, and the units are quiet…
you can hear a rustling as you walk up and down the hallways

It’s your wings…
Folded neatly under your scrubs

It’s a comforting sound
Because you are all sweet, sweet angel

                                                            ~Author Unknown

 
​Connie Blake EdD, MSN, HNB-BC, RNC-OB, Nurse Educator, Nursing Outcomes

Improvement, Baystate Medical Center

Thankful Thursdays Thanks to RRR!

Keith Eddington, Winner,
December On-Site Parking
Spot
Auriana Rojas OA, Kaitlin
O'Donnell RN, Keith
Eddington OR Assistant,
Kadeja Miller OA

Deb Timberlake RN Daly 4
Spa basket #1 made by
Team of Holistic Nurses

Winston Lift Team, $20 cafe
Bucks 
Winston from the Lift Team
& Edyta Halastra RN 

Robin Robitaille RN Flex, $20 Cafe Bucks

Edyta Halastra RN, Robin Robitaille RN Flex,
Joanne Miller CNO, Robert Horton, Denise
Gallant RN ICU

Shelena Bernard OA S1400, Winner of
Holistic Basket #2

Heather Clark Educator, Patrick O'Neil,
Shelena Bernard, Jessica Stephens



Some Thankful Thursday Holiday FUN!

Kim Lareau Manager, Edyta Halastra ANM

Jessica Stephens Manager, Kim Lareau
Manager, Patrick O'Neil ANM, Edyta
Halastra ANM

Edyta Halastra RN, Kim Lareau, Zionette
Manalastas Clinical Supervisor

Shelena Bernard OA, Kim Lareau, Joanne
Dotty RN, San-Sheika Clark OA, Edyta
Halastra RN

Professional Development

Professional Nurse Recognition Program (PNRP):
​Clinical Ladder Update for 2022 Advancement Cycle

We have many exciting changes for the next advancement/maintenance cycle we want to
share with you! Due to both the internal and external factors affecting everyone’s ability to
engage with meaningful professional development, we have loosened the requirements for
all levels of PNRP. Effective immediately, portfolios will not be required for maintenance.
You only need to submit a portfolio if you are advancing to a Level III or Level IV. If you are
due to advance to a Level II, it will happen automatically. We also will not be requiring
narratives, letters of intent, resume, or maintenance worksheets.



Advancement portfolios are due to your manager by Monday, Jan. 31, 2022. If you are
advancing to a Level III and you have been a nurse with Baystate Health for at least 10
years, we will be accepting engagement projects (Employee or Patient focused) in lieu of
certification. If advancing, you only need two peers reviews, regardless of level – peer
reviews can be housed in workday and do not need to be included in your portfolio.

Please look at the nursing website on the HUB for more information regarding some new
point categories surrounding Holistic Nursing and preceptorship commitments. You will also
find a detailed summary of updates. Reach out to Alyson Wrisley with any questions.

Nursing Education

Throughout the month of November 2021, Joanne scheduled “Meet and Greet” meetings
with the local Nursing Programs' Deans and Associate Deans to better understand their
needs and to build relationships with the intention of enhancing the undergraduate nursing
student clinical experience for students, instructors, staff and patients. It is vital to the
organization to support the nursing programs and students during these unprecedented
and challenging times. This successful collaboration is indicative of the nursing profession
commitment to work together in partnership especially during times of crisis to develop the
nurses of the future to provide optimal patient care to our community.

Based on those conversations, and internal BMC and BH interdisciplinary discussions, the
following updates were communicated to the nursing programs in early December 2021.
The nursing programs were overwhelmingly grateful for the updates and are looking
forward to the spring semester at BH. Much appreciation to all of the unit and area
leadership and team members who offer their time, support, and expertise to our nursing
students.

CIS Access and SN (Supplemental Numbers) for all nursing students:
1. All students will be assigned a SN and unique password and will have Nursing Student

role CIS access.
 
Med/Surg Placements:

1. Student groups may increase to a maximum number of 6 students on a given shift.
2. This will allow nursing programs to consolidate the groups, thereby optimizing

instructor availability and increasing student direct care clinical hours.



3. BMC will be welcoming LPN programs for med/surg functional nursing placements
on select units.

4. As per the Covid-19 Mitigation Guidelines; off-site medical/surgical observational
experiences are on hold until further notice.

 
OB/Pedi Placements:

1. The current status of OB and Pediatric ADN inpatient clinical placements will remain
the same. ADN students will be provided pediatric ED opportunities. 

 
Leadership/Preceptor Placements:

1. Ongoing collaboration with internal and nursing program key stakeholders regarding
innovative strategies to provide senior nursing students with 1:1 RN clinical
experience.

 
Lastly, we are pleased to announce that the $75 fee per nursing student will be rescinded.
Our commitment to enhancing the nursing students experience is strong and we can only
accomplish this through strengthening our own relationships with each other. We will be
hiring a clinical placement coordinator that will report directly to Lauri Deary. We are
committed to ensuring that the above changes progress swiftly and smoothly and that
student clinical learning prepares them for a long and meaningful nursing career.

Clinical Reasoning Academy

Did you know that missed and delayed diagnoses are
amongst the top ten causes of death in the US year
after year? Did you know that every member of the
health care team has a role in making accurate and
timely diagnoses? Yes, it’s true: diagnosis is a team
sport! To learn more, consider attending the Clinical
Reasoning Academy.

This professional development program consists of one half-day session followed by
monthly one-hour sessions. Attendance at all sessions is not required. All sessions will be
recorded. (Dates and times of recurring monthly sessions to be determined by group
consensus.)
 
The Clinical Reasoning Academy is open to: physicians, NPs, PAs, midwives, RNs, RTs, PT,
OT and speech therapists, pharmacists, nutritionists, patients, family members/caregivers,
patient advocates, quality and safety professionals, administrators/leaders, IT professionals,
lab professionals, PCTs, child life specialists, and anyone else whose work impacts patient
care.

So far, 29 individuals have signed up for the academy, including 8 nurses.
Of the nurses, three are in quality and safety, one is an assistant nurse manager at
Wing, one is a behavioral resource nurse, one is in the ICU, one RRT, and one labor
and delivery nurse.

 
Questions? Ready to Sign up? Contact Dr. Harry Hoar
harry.hoariiimd@baystatehealth.org

CLICK HERE TO VIEW THE WEBEX RECORDING OF THE DEC. 15 INFORMATIONAL SESSION

mailto:harry.hoariiimd@baystatehealth.org
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/baystatehealth.webex.com/baystatehealth/ldr.php?RCID=c21a5791957dca2cf7480ebe4e919044__;!!DNKm7xijBw!U0tbbTIMa8EF45slrcEh2c8Ba_owLUoAPOH3Sm6H8n5y1Mc4ycp0WpzvTswVtSIjS_a86ms%24


NICU Organizes Pediatric Palliative Care Training

Since 2019, Mustafa Caylan, MD, the
director of the Pediatric Palliative Care
Program, Cindy St. John, RNC, NICU
and Emily Lajeunesse, LCSW, have
been working on organizing an in-
person training through the End-of-Life
Nursing Education Consortium (ELNEC)
for pediatrics. ELNEC is the most
renown palliative care training
program for clinical care teams and has
trained thousands of providers all
around the world.

Bereaved grandparents, of a baby we cared for in our NICU at Baystate Children’s Hospital,
have been consistent donors to our Neonatology Department in order to honor the life of
their deceased grandchild. This family kindly and generously agreed to support our training
in pediatric palliative care.

As with many things, plans for this training changed due to the pandemic. The training had
to be postponed for almost a year and instead of an in-person training, a virtual training
was planned. This past March, two distinguished faculty from ELNEC offered this course
over a day and a half to over 60 attendees across Baystate Children’s Hospital. Attendees
included many different disciplines such as nurses, pediatricians, pediatric residents, social
workers, nurse practitioners, chaplains and child life specialists. The faculty, who have
taught this course dozens of times at locations around the world, were amazed by the
engagement of our group and stated this was the one of the largest groups that they have
encountered.

The feedback from the attendees of this training was amazing, all were very appreciative of
the generous gift. Many have said it wouldn’t have been possible to take this course if it
wasn’t offered for free to Baystate Health staff.

In addition, because of this donation, three NICU nurses were able to attend the train-the-
trainer course for ELNEC-Pediatrics. Now we will be able to continue offering this
educational opportunity in pediatric palliative care to additional pediatric care givers at our
hospital and in the community of western Massachusetts.

The donors were thrilled that their gift was put to such great use and were happy to be able
to support our work in promoting pediatric palliative care here at Baystate.

Clinical Excellence

Congratulations to Our RNs Who Completed the Baystate Health
Manager Certification

As part of Baystate Health’s commitment to life-long learning, and to creating an engaging
work environment for our teams, Baystate Health Manager Certification has been offered
online through the Dale Carnegie organization since fall 2019. As the pandemic surged, so
did our leaders’ commitment to learning.

This year, 18 nurses in various roles such a practice manager, nurse manager, supervisor,
and educator have each engaged in 21 hours of coursework to earn their manager
certification. This online learning asset, administered by the Talent Management Team as



part of the Baystate Health Leader Academy, is highly rated by participants and continues
to grow in popularity. One participant recently wrote, “I appreciate the opportunity to learn
and grow. Honestly, the experience stands out as a highlight in the last several months! “
Another “This was my first online or WebEx course that I had taken and found it to be very
rewarding. I was impressed with the format and structure of each session.”

Congratulations to all who have invested time in these programs!
 
How the BH Manager Certification by Dale Carnegie Works
The curriculum is a series of live online virtual courses that strengthen managers’
confidence and capability as leaders. The frameworks equip managers to build a culture of
engagement and meet operational goals in their management roles. The program is elective
and targeted to mid-level managers with some experience in a leadership role.

Stephanie Bathel - Nurse Manager, Wesson 4, BMC
Sharon Beauchemin - Clinical Manager, Hospice

Paula Brooks - Director of Advanced Practitioners
Sharon Consedine - Practice Manager, Quabbin Pediatrics

Sarah Cyhowski - Oncology Program Manager, BFMC
Jody Devine - Practice Manager, BH Primary Care-Longmeadow

Amber Dutton - Assistant Nurse Manager, BMC
Nick Gilfoy - Nursing Supervisor, Noble Hospital

Ormond Hamilton - Nurse Manager, Adult Psychiatric Treatment Unit, BMC
Patricia Landry - Manager, Heart and Vascular

Kristin Morin - Nurse Manager, High St. Health Center
Laura Murphy - Regional Nurse Manager, Pulmonary and Critical Care

Patrick O'Neil - Assistant Nurse Manager- Shortstay, BMC
Kristy Parker - Assistant Nurse Manger, Pediatrics

Brittany Patterson - Manager, Nursing Transition to Practice/Residency Programs
Karen Plante - Manager, Case Management, BMC

Jill Powell-Artus - Manager, Surgical Services, BFMC
Angel Soto - Assistant Nurse Manager, ED, BMC (not pictured)

Michelle Whitney - Nurse Educator, Women and Children



ELNEC Award Winner for 2021

Dear All,

I am thrilled to share with you that our planning team for ELNEC was recognized as the
ELNEC awardees for the year 2021. This is a great honor for our team and inspiration to
continue our efforts in disseminating pediatric palliative care knowledge.

We will thrive to serve every child in Western Massachusetts and their families, who facing
a life-limiting condition.

Kindest regards,
Mustafa S. Caylan, MD

Voice of our Caregivers and Patients

Patient Says Thanks With the Gift of Chocolate

"George Brooks underwent cardiac surgery on
Nov. 27, 2018. Today he came back to say thank
you to the nursing teams that cared for him during
this time. With tears in his eyes he explained how
grateful he was for the extraordinary care he
received from the nursing staff on M2, M3, M5,
and M6. He stated that the surgeons were
excellent and the nurses were exceptional. He
feels everyone that cared for him during this time
were angels and he wanted to give his upmost
thanks to everyone that had a part in his recovery.



George delivered four cases of individually
wrapped chocolates for the nursing teams on
MassMutual 2 Care Unit, MassMutual 3 HVCC,
MassMutual 5, and Mass Mutual 6. These were all
the units that cared for him during his stay."

Amanda Miller, Assistant Nurse Manager,
MassMutual 6, Baystate Medical Center 

Thank You to the D6B Team



John Connolly said, “the nature of humanity, it’s essence, is to feel another’s pain as one’s
own, and to act to take that pain away. There is nobility in compassion and a beauty in
empathy.” This is the sentiment that has fueled the D6B team throughout the entire
pandemic. When they give care they lead with their hearts as Sue Sweeney their manager
urges them each and every day. This is the secret to getting through 21 months of caring for
COVID patients. There is another secret: devotion and dedication to caring for each other.
There is no way that anyone can endure the monumental task that it has been to take care
of intermediate care level COVID patients without the support of the entire team holding
itself together. They have a true loyalty to watching out for each other.

As you walk through unit, it is not unusual to see nurses and PCTs checking in with each
other to see if they need assistance or jumping into each others' assignments to lend a hand
without being asked. This is what has held those who have relentlessly worked through the
entire pandemic together and this is why people are eager to join this team despite
knowing the difficulties they are facing. It is because of this compassion, dedication, and
loyalty to each other that they can to give their patients the best chance at improving and
start on the road to recovery. Because they have been in this from the beginning, they are
exhausted and feeling unfathomable fatigue; yet they show up each and every day.

Vince Lombardi once said, “it’s not whether you get knocked down, it’s whether you get
up.” This team not only gets back up after a tough shift, but rises above the occasion each
and every day. Daly 6B is a shining example of Baystate’s mission of improving the health of
the people in our communities with quality and compassion.

Respectfully submitted by Michele Johannsson

Rose Ceremony 2021

The end of the year in Transplant. We culminated a
rapidly changing environment for Transplants with the
Virtual Rose Ceremony on Dec. 3. The Rose Ceremony



celebrates the lives lost over the past three years and
the generosity of families to make their loved one’s
become organ donors. This past year was particularly
difficult for many families as the pandemic raged and
loved ones may not have been able to be at their family
or friend’s bedside the loving and technical care of our
staff became family and caregiver. We recognized
Baystate caregivers this year at the celebration. Even

though we were remote, the families reached out with thankfulness to see their loved one
honored and paid tribute to the gift of life they gave to others. This year marked the 133th
year of the Rose Parade on New Year’s Day in Pasadena, California. The Donate Life float
commemorated the generous gift of life that donors have given to others. Baystate
participated in providing the vials where flowers were placed on the float commemorating
the generosity and new life from families of patients that were cared for at Baystate.

This year the theme of the parade was “Dream, Believe, Achieve”. We honored the
caregivers who stayed with patients and kindly and meticulously cared for patients to make
the gifts happen. Baystate Transplant is honored and appreciative of the loving care and the
incredible sacrifice that others have given to support Transplantation.

Identifying Moderately or Severely Immunocompromised Patients



To submit an item for Nursing News & Views, please make your request here. Please have your
copy and any graphic/photo you’d like to include ready to add to the email. The deadline for
submissions to Nursing News & Views is before 3 p.m. on the first Friday of each month.

Please do not unsubscribe from this email. Unsubscribing will remove you from receiving ALL
Baystate Health communications. Thank you.

 

Baystate Health | 280 Chestnut St, Springfield, MA 01199

Unsubscribe sue.fontaine@baystatehealth.org

mailto:allison.billeter@baystatehealth.org
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